The Old School Surgery, Bolts Hill, Chartham

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting

Monday 7 September 2015 7.30pm

Present: Katie Kinnersley (KK), Tara Peacock (TP), Claire Bonny (CB), Frances Boucher (FB), Janet Onslow (JO), Margaret Nevin (MN), Katy Styles (KS), Dorne Stewart (DS) 

1 TP (Chairperson) welcomed everyone to the meeting

2 Apologies for absence: Jennifer Morgan, Raymond James
3 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

4 Matters Arising

(i) PPG Meetings – it was agreed that meetings would be bi-monthly rather than monthly
(ii) Vanguard – Vanguard is progressing. Old School Surgery is the only practice that has not signed up to be part of this. All other surgeries including the Chartham Surgery and surgeries in Canterbury, Whistable and Boughton have signed up. At this stage, the benefits to being part of this are unclear. Representation is weighted towards Whitstable so this may not be of benefit to patients in the Canterbury area

(iii) GP Beds – No progress so far with step up beds, only three beds are available across Canterbury and no decision has been made on the location of further beds.

(iv) CQC – CQC inspections in the area have started

5 Updates from Clinical Commissioning Group

KK thought there would be a dichotomy between the newly formed vanguard and the CCG.
6 Health Watch Kent – KS (Chairman of Motor Neurone Society) reported that she had attended Health Watch Kent which was a review of health care trusts, primary and secondary care. There are focus groups on End of Life care, Emergency Care, and Mental Health Care.

7 Kent Community Trust Evening – KS reported that she had been invited the the Kent Community Trust evening which will take place on 30 September 2015.
8 Any Other Business

(i) KS enquired about wheelchairs. KK reported that there are two at surgery which can be loaned out to people

(ii) DS wanted to know what the function of the PPG was. KK replied that it was a requirement to form the group but as the way in which health care is delivered is changing she considered it important that patients have a voice.

(iii) There was a query regarding when flu vaccines would be available – KK replied that these are usually available at the end of September

8 Date and time of next meeting: Monday 2 November at 7.30pm.
